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With the ongoing project of "Mother of peace gives love to Myanmar" that initiated this year, Myanmar 

Shwe Pyi Thar Family church organized Christmas celebration under the theme "Mother of Peace said 

Happy Merry Christmas to All Family" on December 25th, 2022. This event took place in Shwe Pyi Thar 

township where our church located. 

 

Our aim was to uplift our witnessing activities in order to let people in the community knows who is the 

mother of peace and to let people know more about our church. Even though the political situation is 

getting worse and worse but with the spiritual support of our ancestors it is amazingly that we could use 

this project to testify about Mother of peace directly. 

 

Over 200 people participated both adults and children and over all people showed so impressed and 

interested about Mother of peace as well as our movement. We offered food to express our True Mother's 

love because food is love as True Father also mentioned. And amazingly people responded and we could 

talk about Jesus and about the return of Christ. 

 

Children came along with their parents and through this we could have invited them to join our Sunday 

school program. when the children come, parents also come along. In this way, we also could gain the 

support from people in this community to protect us and our church through giving them first. We felt 

that this is the starting point of approaching one third of the world population goal in here which is 

possible and safety even in a small way but HP opens it to us for us. Food is love can help making people 

come to know our Heavenly Parent and True Parents in this way. Thank you Heavenly Parent and True 

Parents. 

 


